
From: Ann_iademarco
Sent: 6/17/2015 1:11:25 PM
To: Haley, Nikki
Cc: J Michael Black; Joe Iademarco
Subject: Fwd: Constituent for the Governor's Office

Dear Governor Haley,

If this isn't a bunch of beauratic crap! Put us off yet for another year!!! 

I feel that Mr. Black didn't expect me to follow up & persue my issue with our 
road.  But I certainly am and I am not going to stop until someone tells me the 
truth once and for all. I feel that I have been lied to and been misled by Mr. 
Black. I DO NOT WANT potholes filled in...I WANT the road REPAVED!! And do 
not pass me over to the Colleton Maintenance Office as they will just tell me it's 
a state road and they don't handle it.

Please help out Governor!

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Black, J Michael" <BlackJM@scdot.org 
<mailto:BlackJM@scdot.org>>
Date: June 17, 2015 at 11:29:09 AM EDT
To: Ann_iademarco <ann_iademarco@yahoo.com 
<mailto:ann_iademarco@yahoo.com>>
Cc: "Hall, Christy A" <HallCA@scdot.org <mailto:HallCA@scdot.org>>, 
"Phillips, Alison R." <PhillipsAR@scdot.org <mailto:PhillipsAR@scdot.org>>, 
"Clark, Robert T. (DEA DIST 6)" <ClarkRT@scdot.org 
<mailto:ClarkRT@scdot.org>>, "TaylorCraig@gov.sc.gov 
<mailto:TaylorCraig@gov.sc.gov>" <TaylorCraig@gov.sc.gov 
<mailto:TaylorCraig@gov.sc.gov>>, "Nicholas, Wendy" 
<NicholasWB@scdot.org <mailto:NicholasWB@scdot.org>>
Subject: RE: Constituent for the Governor's Office

Ms. Iademarco,

The letting date for this project has been pushed back to September of this 
year.  Based on this revised timeline resurfacing will likely take place next 
spring / summer.   If there are any safety issues such as potholes that need 
to be addressed in the interim please feel free to contact our Colleton 



Maintenance Office at 843 538-8031.

 

Michael Black

District Maintenance Engineer

843 746-6715

 

 

From: Ann_iademarco [<mailto:ann_iademarco@yahoo.com>] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 17, 2015 7:08 AM
To: Black, J Michael
Cc: Hall, Christy A; Phillips, Alison R.; Clark, Robert T. (DEA DIST 6); 
Brunson, Thad; TaylorCraig@gov.sc.gov <mailto:TaylorCraig@gov.sc.gov>; 
Nicholas, Wendy
Subject: Re: Constituent for the Governor's Office

 

Morning Mr. Black,

 

It has been three months since I received any correspondence from you in 
reference to the roads being resurfaced. As you stated in your email below, 
you would provide me with a better estimated of the month. By now, you 
should have dates set up for this.  Please let me know soon, as the residents 
residing on Estates Drive are anxious to have their road repaved.

 

Thank you,

Ann Iademarco

Sent from my iPad

On Mar 16, 2015, at 11:52 AM, Ann_iademarco 
<ann_iademarco@yahoo.com <mailto:ann_iademarco@yahoo.com>> wrote:



Hello Mr. Black,

 

Thank you. Yes, please send me the updates when you find out the 
months each road will be surfaced.

 

Regards, 

Ann

Sent from my iPad

On Mar 16, 2015, at 9:59 AM, Black, J Michael <BlackJM@scdot.org 
<mailto:BlackJM@scdot.org>> wrote:

Ms. Iademarco,

The contract is scheduled for letting later this summer.  There is a 30 
day period once the bids are collected for an official award.  A 
preconstruction conference with the contractor generally takes place 
within a month of the award.  Schedules are presented during this 
meeting and I could provide you a better estimate of what month each 
road will be resurfaced.

 

Thanks

Michael Black

District Maintenance Engineer

843 746-6715

 

From: Ann_iademarco [<mailto:ann_iademarco@yahoo.com>] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 03, 2015 3:34 PM
To: Black, J Michael
Cc: Hall, Christy A; Phillips, Alison R.; Clark, Robert T. (DEA DIST 6); 
Brunson, Thad; TaylorCraig@gov.sc.gov 
<mailto:TaylorCraig@gov.sc.gov>; Nicholas, Wendy


